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Itôs here! I thought it would never get here. Boating season! Finally, we can get 

back out on the water again. This edition of Anchor Watch is packed with 

excellent information to make this boating season an active and safe one. 

The last two ASPS dinner meetings have been fantastic. We had excellent 

speakers and a great turnout of members. Our next meeting is one that should not 

be missed by anyone. Itôs our Member Appreciation Picnic. Come by boat or 

come by land, but do not miss this one. No squadron business will be conducted. 

This is strictly a fun event with an emphasis 

on socializing and spreading the good word 

about our incredible organization. This Anchor Watch is chock full of 

many more ASPS and District boating activities, so be sure to read it 

cover to cover. Then, mark your calendars. 

Our education department had a very impressive academic year. ASPS is 

fortunate to have so many skilled and dedicated instructors. Next yearôs 

course and seminar offerings can be found in this edition, so save those 

Fall dates for courses and seminars. 

We would like to welcome Tom Richardson, Jon and Bonnie Evans, and 

Chuck and Gianna Sullivan as new members to ASPS. Welcome to the 

neighborhood! 

Vessel Safety checks are the order of the day. Get one done now so that 

you set the example for others that your boat is safely equipped. And be 

sure to refer your boating friends to our team of skilled vessel safety 

examiners. Lets all make the water a safer place. 
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Commanderôs Message 
Cdr Jeffrey Short, JN 

Change of Venue  

The 22 June Exec board meeting will be held at 
the BHHS PenFed Realty office:  

1997 Annapolis Exchange Parkway #101, 
Annapolis, MD 21401  

This is across from the AACO Medical Center.  
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Everyone must know by now that the aim of Scrabble is to gain the moral high ground, the 

loser being the first player to slam the board shut and upset all of the letters over the floor. 

Craig Brown, English critic and satirist 

Dinner Delights 

 Lt Georgiana Maszczenski, S 

Did you miss our May meeting? Once again, we were treated to a social hour 

before dinner. We enjoyed trays of cheeses and vegetables with dip as we had 

the opportunity to talk with fellow members. Everyone enjoyed the opportunity. 

Join in next month!  

After another great dinner, we were very fortunate to hear from Robin Heintz. 

Ms. Heintz graciously stepped in at the last minute when our speaker for the 

evening had to cancel. Ms. Heintz, from the Williams & Heintz Cruising Guides 

Map Corporation, shared some facts and history from the Maryland and 

Virginia Cruising Guides. Here are some interesting details you missed if you 

did not join us at this meeting: 

Í This has long been a family business. Ms Heintzôs great 

grandfather started the company in 1921.  Her father, Dick 

Heintz, designed and printed the first guide for cruising 

Maryland waters. 

Í The charts in the Cruising Guides are updated every 2 years. 

Í The charts are printed in red-light readable colors so that you can 

use them at night. 

Í The guides contain information on navigational aids as well as 

tidal current charts. 

Í Prefer your electronics? Williams & Heintz now offer 

downloadable PDFs for smart phones, IPads, tablets or Androids. 

Í Like to attend the boat shows? Visit the Cruising Guides booth 

for free apps! 

Í The Cruising Guides do print information given to them by 

marinas ï after they check to make sure all the information is accurate at the time of publication. 

Í More interested in printed charts? They now offer official NOAA certified print on demand maps ï 

printed on a 50% cotton paper. And, the files from NOAA are updated every Thursday morning! 

Í Donôt travel too far from home? You can special order small selections of the available charts. You 

donôt have to purchase an entire Cruising Guide. 

Í And ï a small piece of trivia: all staples used in their products are stainless steel so they wonôt rust. 

Interested in the Cruising Guides? You can visit them on the web at www.whchartbook.com. 

Interested in maps? Check them out on Facebook. Just search for Williams & Heintz Map Corp. 

Our meetings are always an opportunity to spend time with people who share your love of boating. These 

meetings also always offer the opportunity to share information about boating and boating safety. If you 

missed this meeting, you missed the last dinner meeting until the fall. Hereôs hoping we meet you out on 

the water this summer! 

Robin Heintz 

mailto:www.whchartbook.com.
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On Saturday 6 May 2017 the Squadron conducted what is becoming its 

annual Vessel Safety Examination Day at Herrington Harbor North (HHN).  

The event was made possible through the leadership of D/Lt Homer 

Sandridge, N and his team of Vessel Safety Examiners.  The examiners 

included D/Lt Joel Hilden, P, P/C John Wesley Nash, SN,  P/C Kathy Nash, 

AP, and Sue Crandell.  The squadronôs numbers were further enhanced by the 

presence of P/C Marianne Ponzio, P, and Al Ponzio, AP-IN.  They are all due 

a big hand for coming out on an overcast and rainy day. 

If you have never had your 

vessel checked, now is the 

time to do so, before taking your family and friends out on 

the water.  D/Lt Homer M. Sandridge, N (410) 384-9101, 

would be happy to schedule an examination for you.  

Remember, the VSC does not result in any consequences if 

you donôt pass.  The information is not sent to any 

government agency.  It is for your benefit, as you will have 

the satisfaction of knowing that you have done the 

minimum to ensure you and your loved ones safety during 

the cruising season.     

In addition to performing vessel safety checks (VSC), 

several pamphlets and brochures were distributed to folks 

who wandered over to our display table.  The table was 

made eye catching by the attractive skirt, with the squadron 

burgee and letters announcing ASPSôs presence.  Many of 

those who wandered over were no doubt lured by the 

display; which afforded us the opportunity to talk to them 

and tell them about the United States Power Squadron.  

Kudos go to Lt/C Carol Rechner, SN and Lt Georgiana 

Maszczenski, S for putting in the time to make such an 

attractive display.   

Once at the table, it was easy for us to hand out information 

that was related to boating safety and the United States 

Power Squadron.  In keeping with the recent national 

directives, we emphasized that the USPS is more than a 

social boating club.  It is an organization dedicated to 

educating and improving oneôs boating skills.  Of course we 

do this through courses and seminars presented by certified 

volunteer instructors.   

On a personal level, it was a pleasure to have spent time 

with my fellow members.  In addition to those that I knew, I 

had a chance to meet one inactive and another former 

member.  To his credit, Homer set an example to us all by 

reaching out to the latter, in an effort to gently coax him to 

revive his membership.  I suspect that all of us know 

someone who has become absent from the USPS.  If you 

donôt feel comfortable making a cold call, please refer them 

to any officer. 

Executive Officer 
Lt/C  Anthony Martin, JN  

 

Please contact  

Vessel Safety Chair:   

D/Lt Homer Sandridge, N at  

sherrysand@hotmail.com  

or 410-831-0564 to schedule  

your 2017 Vessel Safety Check. 

D/Lt Homer Sandridge, N completes a VSC for a 

boater at Herrington Harbor North 

mailto:sherrysand@hotmail.com

